
 

 

 Poulton Lancelyn Primary School     
   

   Week Ahead Information – w/c 30th  January 2023 

                        Whole School Attendance =  97.3% 

Mrs 

Arnold 

 
Dear Parents,  
 
Thank you for your support at parents evening this week. I hope that you are fully updated 
with how your child is getting on in school. Please contact the school office if there were any 
technical difficulties or you need further information from class teachers. There will be an 
opportunity for your child to share their class work with you nearer to the end of the term. 
Enjoy the weekend! 
 
Mrs Arnold 
 
Reminders: 
 
IMPORTANT:  We have pupils and staff in school who have nut allergies.  Please do 
not send your child into school with any food/snacks which contain nuts.  Thank you 
for your understanding. 
 
Extra Curriculum Clubs:  All clubs end at 4:30pm  
Please make sure you collect your child on time.   
 
 

F1  
 

F2 Weekly Attendance  

F2AG = 94.64%   F2AMC = 92.46% 
Next week the Mounted Police service will be visiting the F2 children with some of their 
horses. They will be explaining how they use their horses as part of their daily work.  
 

Y1 Weekly Attendance  
1SH =  96.3%   1LH = 98.52% 
The children have been continuing to work hard in all their learning this week.  On Seesaw 
each week we will be uploading phonics words and homework, linked to RWI sounds.   
There will be real and alien words for the children to practice decoding and blending together. 
These are practice activities, in a similar format to the Year 1 phonics screening check that 
takes place in June. The children need to be able to sound them out by identifying the 
sounds/special friends etc and then read the word.  
A reminder that your children have access to Mathletics and Spelling Frame for their weekly 
homework tasks. This is set Monday to Monday. We do encourage all the children to 
complete the homework tasks. Sometimes additional activities are set on Seesaw. Staff 
regularly check how the children are progressing through the programmes.  

 

Y2 Weekly Attendance  
2LR/JL = 97.04%   2CR = 97.78% 
We are really looking forward to our visit to Barnstondale next week. Please be sure to check 
the weather on the day and ensure children are dressed appropriately as we will be outside 
for most of the day. The rangers have lots of fun activities planned which we will then be 
using as writing prompts once we return to school. 

 



 

Y3 Weekly Attendance  

3KE = 96.67%   3LJ = 96.77% 
We are really looking forward to our Romans Trip to Chester on Tuesday. The children will 
need a packed lunch, which should be in a disposable bag (no glass bottles please). 
They should wear their school uniform and they will need a waterproof coat.  

 

Y4 

 

Weekly Attendance  

4THC = 98.15%   4LF = 98.92% 
We are looking forward to learning all about Ancient Greek myths and are even planning to 
write their own.  

 

 

Y5 Weekly Attendance  

5AD = 98.96%   5AW = 99.64% 
It has recently come to our attention that a number of children now have access to WhatsApp 
groups. Please could we ask you to continue to monitor the children’s phone usage and 
ensure they are being kind and respectful to each other at all times. We will also reiterate this 
message to the children in school.  
 
Year 5AW are going swimming next week. Please make sure the children bring their 
swimming kits in every day. The children are able to attend school in their tracksuit if they 
prefer. 
 
PE will still take place on Monday for both classes.  
 
Thanks in advance 

 

Y6 Weekly Attendance 
6JC = 97.22%   6ZG = 98.52% 
Year 6 have written superb setting descriptions based on our class book, Flood land. We are 
looking forward to starting our next piece of writing next week, which will be a set of 
instructions.  

 

 


